Survey: Vt. wants in-state renewable power
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By BRUCE EDWARDS Herald Staff 

A survey by the state’s largest electric utility shows that 90 percent of Vermonters support development of new in-state renewable electricity generation. 

The survey by Central Vermont Public Service Corp. found that most Vermonters supported in-state renewable energy generation for economic and environmental reasons. 

CVPS officials said the study was conducted in response to recent legislation that allows utilities — with Public Service Board approval — to offer voluntary renewable energy options to individual consumers without affecting the cost of existing power to other power users. 

CVPS President Robert Young said the utility supported efforts to increase in-state renewable electricity generation. 

“There’s a willingness on the part of the utilities to do this,” Young said Wednesday. 

But Young warned that how much in-state renewable generation will be built remains in question. 

Although CVPS has garnered support in its efforts to build wind-power generation in Manchester and Londonderry, Young said the company has had “a very difficult time” because of stiff opposition from neighbors opposed to the construction of wind turbines. Asked how much new renewable energy the state can generate in the future, Young said, “the jury is still out on that.” 

The survey found: 

u The addition of new renewable energy generation in the state was important to 99 percent of respondents, and 66 percent said it was very important. Only 4 percent said it was unimportant. 

u Economic advantages were cited by 41 percent, 37 percent cited environmental benefits, 17 percent cited reduced use of fossil fuels, and 7 percent cited energy security as reasons for supporting renewable energy generation. 

u Of the 525 people surveyed, only 18 said that new renewable generation was unimportant. Of those respondents, 22 percent cited aesthetics, 17 percent cited cost, and 11 percent said Vermont already had sufficient renewable energy sources, while 6 percent cited environmental problems and a lack of interest in renewables in general. 

u On a national level, 92 percent said it was important for the U.S. to reduce its dependence on fossil fuels, including 62 percent who said it was very important. 

u Vermont becoming more energy independent was important to 86 percent of those surveyed, including 51 percent who said it was very important. 

The survey, conducted by ORC Macro, included both commercial and residential customers. It has a margin of error of 5 percent. 

Contact Bruce Edwards at bruce.edwards@rutlandherald.com. 

